
 

 

 
 
 
August 31, 2023 
 
 
Assurance of Compliance 
 
 
The Corewell Health Institutional Review Board (IRB) complies with applicable federal regulations 
and state laws governing research with human subjects; including those of the Department of 
Health and Human Services (45 CFR 46) and the US Food and Drug Administration (21 CFR 50 
and 21 CFR 56). 
 
The Corewell Health IRB is registered with the Office of Human Research Protections under an 
assurance of compliance approved for federwalwide use: 
 

• FWA #00000058 
• IORG #0000551 
• IRB #00000883 

 
This information as well as current status of the Corewell Health FWA and IRB registration (e.g. 
expiration dates) may be verified on the HHS website: http://OHRP.cit.nih.gov/search/irbtl.aspx 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jessica Macha, CIP 
IRB Director 
Office of the IRB  
Corewell Health in West Michigan 
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